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  School Bell 

 
 

             Bellbridge Primary School                                Telephone 9749 6161 

             Bellbridge Drive, Hoppers Crossing, 3029 

 

           Out of School Care                                                            Mob       0419 594 841 

         
Email Address:    bellbridge.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   

Website Address: http://www.bellbridgeps.vic.edu.au 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 
Absences so far this year _____________7144 

Absences same time last year _____________7119 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
2nd December..……………………………………….………Prep 2015 Transition  

5th  December………………………………… Last day for Subway Lunch Orders 

12th December…………………………………….…………….Christmas Concert 

17th December……….…………………………..………..….Grade 6 Big Day Out 

17th December……………………………………………………….Subway Lunch 

18th December…….…………………………………….Moving On Up Ceremony 

19th December…….………………………….…………………..Last Day of Term 
 

 

 

SUBWAY LUNCH DAY  
 

Notes went home on Monday 24 November for our Subway Lunch Day which will be held on 

Wednesday 17th December.  If you would like to place an order for your child, please return the order 

form and correct money in an envelope to their teacher by FRIDAY 5th DECEMBER.   NO LATE 

ORDERS CAN BE TAKEN AFTER THIS DATE. 

 
 

 

ARE YOU LEAVING BELLBRIDGE PS THIS YEAR 
 

We have completed planning our grades for next year and need to know if any students or families WILL 

NOT be attending Bellbridge PS in 2015.  If your child will be moving to another school, please write a 

letter to your child’s teacher, informing them of the school or area in which your child will be enrolled 

next year. 

This information is very important as it helps us to make decisions regarding class sizes and teacher 

placements. 

 

 

 

mailto:Bellbps@gsat.edu.au
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PRINCIPAL WRITES 
   

BELLBRIDGE STUDENT COMPETING at NATIONAL ATHLETICS COMPETITION 

Jalen Jaimangal is competing as the Victorian representative in the 200 metres sprint and the 200 metres 

medley relay at the National Athletics Competition in Tasmania this Friday.  Our school had an ‘out of 

uniform’ day last Friday and raised $520 to support Jalen with the costs of participating in this amazing 

sporting event. 

Good luck, Jalen! 

 

NUDE FOOD CHALLENGE 

Congratulations to the students and staff in Grade 4 who had an extremely successful week that focused 

on ‘nude food’ in their lunch boxes last week.  Most students made a huge effort to bring food to school 

that had no wrapping, therefore creating no litter in their bins.  This small initiative has had a wonderful 

effect on our environment.  A group of students from the Grade 4 team will be sharing the highlights of 

their learning throughout this challenge at our assembly on Monday, December 1st. 

 

BELLBRIDGE STUDENTS’ DISCO 

A large number of parents volunteered at the School Disco on Friday, November 14th. This contributed to 

the success of the evening because of  their active supervision of students at this fun event.  Miss Russell 

and Miss Raptopoulos were energetic DJs who had the students dancing, singing and participating in 

some great party games, e.g. the limbo.   Our community can be proud that this fun event raised $662.00.  

Thank you to all families for your support. 

 

PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS 

Our teachers work hard to provide important information sessions for parents.  

On Tuesday night, parents gained an understanding of our excellent 1:1 Netbook Program that is 

implemented from Grade 4 – 6.  Information that was shared included the philosophy behind the 

successful 1:1 Netbook Program at Bellbridge, the importance of Cyber Safety and the e-Smart Program.  

We are very proud of the skills and understandings our students develop as part of the Netbook Program.  

It is held in very high esteem by local secondary school teachers who comment on the high level of 

competencies our students demonstrate in Year 7. 

 

The Prep Information Night will be held in the gym on Monday night, December 8th.  Parents will have 

the opportunity to view a video that depicts a typical day for a Prep student at our school and will be able 

to visit a range of stalls that showcase examples of Reading, Writing, Maths, Homework, Getting Ready 

for School, After School Care Program, School Canteen and the School Nurse program.   

We appreciate the time that our teachers and parents take out of their busy family time to attend these 

sessions.  It contributes to the success of our home school partnerships. 

 

PARENT HELP REQUIRED (Can you sew?  Do you have a sewing machine?) 

Over the past few years, our Library has had an extraordinary volunteer who has sewn library bags for our 

Prep students.  This lovely person is no longer able to volunteer and we are seeking the assistance of 

parents who are able to continue the ‘tradition’ of sewing library bags for our students.  The pattern for 

the bag involves a basic rectangle sewn with a hem for a draw string at the top.  If you have a sewing 

machine and are able to sew these simple bags, we are able to provide the material.  Please let me know if 

you can assist us with this project in the next few weeks so we can have library bags ready for our Preps 

in 2015. 

 
Debbie Clancy  
Principal
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LATE ARRIVAL/EARLY LEAVERS 
 

Any child arriving to school after 8.30am is required to attend the office, with a parent/guardian, to obtain 

a late pass.  If your child is leaving school early, the parent/guardian is required to come to the office to 

sign their child out, prior to going to the classroom. 
 

ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL 
 

If your child is absent from school, you will need to call the school office to let us know that they won’t 

be attending.  When your child returns to school, a note will need to be given to their teacher explaining 

the absence.   
 

If your child has any long term absences from school, (eg. holidays, extended illness etc) a note is 

required to be given to their teacher informing them of the absence prior to them commencing the 

absence. 

 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

  

As we are drawing to the end of the school year, all accounts need to stay up to date and be finalized 

before the 19th December. If your account is left outstanding at the end of the year, your child will not 

have access to the program in 2015. 

  

All families need to complete and return a 2015 Enrolment Update by 12th December. We will not be 

accepting any child into the program in 2015 if we do not have a current enrolment form for them. We 

also need any up to date asthma/anaphylaxis/ allergy plans before your child commences care at the 

program. 

  

Recently we have had a lot of children coming to Before School Care with McDonalds for breakfast. Due 

to the National Quality Framework and our service's Food and Nutrition Policy we can't allow this to 

happen anymore. If anyone comes in with McDonalds they will be asked to dispose of it. 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Book Amnesty 

 
We have lots of missing library and take home books.  

For the remainder of Term 4 we are going to be having a 

book amnesty. 

Please help us find our valuable books, by checking at 

home to see if you have any Bellbridge books on your 

bookshelves or under your bed. 

For every book you find and return your teacher will give 

you a bee token, no questions asked.
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 

Congratulations to the children named below for receiving Awards. 
 

Be a Learner 

Roshaan Agha,  Zilyah Tysoe,   Aadil Feki,   Izabella Zarafa,  Dakota Scott,   Georgia Voinescu,   

Pierre Laguerre,   Rylan Slattery,   Kayla Moore,   Amber-Rose Anderson,   Tarique Kavakura,    

Zoe Batzogiannis,   Anissa Simmons-Curtis,   Aidan Reilly,   Athulya Nair,   Zoey Mineo,   Travis Cocks,  

Niel Harianto,  Amin Yoseph,  Taichia Angeles,  Cristina Fountis,  Sylvie Yip,  Nhan Luu,   

Mahalia Toner,  Alexcis Thompson,  Zaine Anderson,  Antonio Naumcevski,  Joshua Conarty,   

Moustafa Melhem,  Walid Feki,  Riley Gamble-Ellis,  Ezekiel Mitchell,  Jack Monro,  Narstarsia Tofete,  

Naina Devarakonda,  Thomas Millar,  Hamzi Houli,  Daishara Fenton 

 

Be Responsible 

Nickolas Stojanovski,  Isabelle Dawson,  Isobel Ross,   Zahli Brown,   Lilly Susteren-Bates,   

Kiana Dunlop,  Ardita Halimi   

 

Be Safe 

Chloe Sammut 

 

Be Respectful 

Kawhena Whittaker,  Hunter Bryan,   Lincoln Paaka,  Guled Khalif,  Hemant Yemmireddy,   

Gloria Broughton 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

TARNEIT FOOTBALL CLUB:   Tarneit Football Club is seeking junior footballers for the 2015 

season.  After successfully fielding  junior teams this season, we are looking to build on this for 2015.  

We are looking for families that want to be a part of our club, a club that we are building for the Tarneit 

community to enjoy for many years to come.  Boys and Girls are welcome.  For further details please 

contact our Junior Co-ordinator Terrence Bradley on 0466930350 or via our club e-mail 

enquiries@tarneittitansfc.com.au or follow us on facebook https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tarneit-

Titans-Football-Club/333599513342459 
 

THE GRANGE COMMUNITY CENTRE:   The Grange Community Centre 260-280 Hogans Road, 

Hoppers Crossing will be running a January School Holiday Program  from 12th January to  

30th January 2015.  All students of primary school age are welcome. 

For more information or bookings  contact the centre on 8742 8000 or www.grangecommunity.org.au 
 

SUBURBAN BAPTIST CHURCH:   Suburban Baptist Church is running a Kids Adventure Camp.  The 

camp is for children who will be in Grades 3 – 6  in 2015.  We are excited about the program we have 

planned for this year!  Every day at camp we give the children opportunities to participate in crazy 

themed games, fun craft activities, times of learning and exploration and adventure activities like archery 

and flying fox.  The camp program is run by a fantastic group of passionate volunteers from Suburban 

Baptist Church who are committed to ensuring that all the children have the best week of their lives. 

All of our volunteer leaders have current Working with Children's checks and have completed training 

before coming on the camp.  The cost is as follows: 

Early Bird: $200.00 register before December 1st 

Regular: $215.00 register before January 12th 

A non-refundable deposit of $50.00 payable at time of registration.  To register go to 

www.suburbanchurch.org/kidscamps  For more information contact the church office on 9748 0933 or 

email kids@suburbanchurch.org 

 

mailto:enquiries@tarneittitansfc.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tarneit-Titans-Football-Club/333599513342459
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tarneit-Titans-Football-Club/333599513342459
http://www.grangecommunity.org.au/
http://www.suburbanchurch.org/kidscamps
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VICTORIA UNIVERSITY:  Victoria University will be holding a FREE Science Family Night on 

Wednesday 3rd December at 6.00pm at their Footscray Park Campus, Building L Room 114, corner  

Ballarat Rd and Geelong Rd Footscray.  A Science Stage show (70 minutes) will be followed by over 20 

hands on activities that both students and parents can participate in and take home.  No booking is 

required.   Free parking is available.   

Visit http://www.vu.edu.au/news-events/events/science-show-with-a-bang 
 

 

 

Newsletter Prize 
Question: Who were the DJs at the recent School Disco? 
 

Answer:_________________________________________________________________ 
 

Name: ____________________________________________  Grade: _______________ 
 

Parent’s signature: ________________________________________________________ 
 

Return to the office by 8:20am Monday, December 1st – to be drawn at Assembly 

 

 
 

Bellbridge Christmas Concert  
Friday, December 12th from 6:00 – 7:30pm. 

 Classes will perform a song/item in teams (i.e. Prep Team, Grade 1 Team) 

 School Choir will perform 

 Staff will perform 

 Christmas Raffle will be drawn 

 Families are encouraged to bring a picnic (food, drinks, picnic rug, chairs) 

 School Council will have some food, drinks & other items for sale (sausage sizzle, cold drinks, LED 

candles, song books) 

 Students are not required to wear school uniform 
 

At this stage, approximately 400 members of families associated with our community have indicated they 

will be attending so we will be making plans to have the concert on the Matlock Street playground area 

or the oval, depending on the need/availability of technical equipment.   

MORE INFORMATION WILL FOLLOW SOON. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.vu.edu.au/news-events/events/science-show-with-a-bang
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SWPBS: School Wide Positive Behaviours 
 1. Be Safe       2. Be Respectful      3. Be R esponsible      4.  Be a Learner  

      
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following students for earning 10 or more ‘Bee Tokens’ for their 

positive behaviours in the classroom and the playground.  They have traded their tokens for a prize at 

the Rewards Shops. 

 

Taliah   6B Ratu   PD Jahsharn   2A Emily   PA Ashton   PA  (20) 

Lochan   1B Tayla   PA  (20) Ezekiel   PA  (20) Maryan   6B Will   1C 

Karla   6B  (20) Taylor   1B Zoe   PC Emmi   PC Jordan   PC 

Nickolas PD  (40) Lara   3A Xavier   1A Ben   2A   (20) Lucas   2A  (20) 

Makita   PC Jacob   PC Kacee   PC Luke   PC Abigail   PC 

Mia   PD Mouna   PD Eh Ka Mwe   4C Jalen   2A Elijah   2A (20) 

Lincoln   PD Harpratap   3A Kiana   6A  Neve   2D Harjas   2D 

Zahra   1D  (20) Nigel   1D Mitchell   2C Tayla   PA  (20) Ezekiel   PA  (20) 

Tyson   PA Luca   PA Bradley   4B Kyall   2C Matthew PA  (30) 

Tahlia   1C  (25) Cathleen  PA (20) Laura   1C  (25) Matthew   1C Lily   1D  (50) 

Liyana   2C Sylvie   PA Shantell   PA Jack   PA   (20) Zoey   PA  (70) 

Georgia   PA Pierre   PA Sione   PA Ebony   1B Eh Blut Htoo   1C 

Will   1A Riley   1A Callum   1C Corey  3C Brandon   3C 

Sam S   1C  (25) Zaine   1C Isobel   PB Dylan   1A Abbie   1A 

Rishit   2B Marko   4C Taya   1C Liam   2B Bailey   PB 

Brendan  PB Ethan   PB Annalise   6A Tyrell   PC Guled   2B 

Eden   PC Adam   2B  (50) Jacob   PC Kiana   1D Lucas   1D 

Zahra   1D Ella   1D Sanjana   1D Zahli   1D  (20) Will   1D 

Anton   1B Savanah   PB (20) Paige   PB Mercy   PB Jayden   2D 

Shauryn   2D Zaya   PB Nicole   PB Alexcis   PB Lachlan   PB 

Mahalia   PB Jasmine   PB Alisha   3B Mitchell   PB Riley   PB 

Liam   PB Harley   1D Amandeep   3C Kieran   3C Zoya   1C 

Jordan   1C Tarique   1B Taylah   3B Ananya   3B Aidan   5C 

Connor   5C Jai   5C  (20) Heleen   4B Hunter 4B Zack   3B 

Sankeet   4B Lacey   1D Ibbie   1D Kiana   1D Anissa   PC (20) 

Dadota   5C Olivia   5C Kirsty   5C Josh   PC Kacee   PC 

Dominic   5B (20) Yusuf   3A Maxie   PC  (20) Aidan   PC (20) Lydia   PC 

Travis   PC  (20) Niel   PD Shaelyn   3C Jack M  PA  (20)   Zoey M PA (30) 

William   1B Hafsah   1B Ksenia   2C Tayla N   PA Lachlan   1D (30) 

Jasmin   1B Joe   PA  (30) Ezekiel   PA (20) Ashton   PA (20) Arundhati   2D 

Xavier 5B (20) Annalise   6A Kayleigh   6B Kieran   3C Zac   5B 

Zahli   1D Lucas   1D Akoija   1D Luca   PA Shantell   PA 

Zahra   1D Georgia   PA (20) Sylvie   PA Tarique   1B (40) Kiana   1D 

Ryan   1D Tia   1D Anton   1B Roshaan   1B Macy   3C 

Ella   PA  Izabella 1A Chloe   1A William   1A Zinzan   3B (20) 

Hanna   1A Tink   3C Emily   PA Joshua   PC Mohamad   PC 

Sanjana   PA Ananya   3B Jordan   PC Nicki  5B  Seyed   6B (20) 
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Food Hamper Donations 
 

The festive season is a wonderful time of year where we spend time with family and 
friends. However for some families this can be a very difficult time and the student School 
Council representatives are hoping you will support them in their Food Hamper fundraising 
event.  
The student representatives recently met with Ray Mitchell from the South West Christian 
Church to ask how they can help families in need at Christmas. We will be collecting 
donations of non-perishable food items that we will make fill food hampers with.  
 
 

 
 

Donations need to be canned or packets of non-perishable items. Some great ideas are: 
UHT milk, cereal, pasta, lollies, 1.25 litre bottles of soft drink, tinned fruit, jars of sandwich 
spread, packets of biscuits, and lovely Christmas goodies such as candy canes, shortbread 
and mince pies. 
 

                         
     
 

In the next few days will send a note home giving more information about how you can 
help. 
 
Bellbridge Primary School would like to thank Woolworths, Geelong Road, Hoppers 
Crossing for kindly donating bags that can be used for our food hamper. 
 

 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=packets+of+lollies&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=packets+of+lollies&sc=0-11&sp=-1&sk=#view=detail&id=99E86F5E6103CB91141871BC3CE7C14A7319FA13&selectedIndex=11
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=+packetspasta&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=packetspasta&sc=8-8&sp=-1&sk=#view=detail&id=33D34B6052BCBD3CA35490CDD9D3DE4957D90402&selectedIndex=4

